         PENNAR & BUFFERLAND COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION
Minutes of the meeting held in The Alma Inn on Tuesday, 14th December 2010 at 7.30 p.m.

The members present at the meeting were: Christine John (Chairman), Ron Selby (Secretary), Anthony Brown, Graham Rennie, Mel John, Rev. Roger Hart, Cllr Tony Wilcox, and Peter England.

Apologies for absence were received from: Cllr Carolyn Fortune, Cllr Maureen Colgan (Vice Chairman), Tim McMahon (Retiring Treasurer), Mike Cook and Cllr Liz Cook.
After welcoming the members to the December 2010 meeting of the Pennar and Bufferland Community Association, the Chairman asked if the members agreed that the minutes of the 9th November 2010 meeting were an accurate and complete account of the proceedings. Chris then proposed the acceptance of the minutes as published, and Cllr Tony Wilcox seconded her proposal. 

More stone chippings for the pathway connecting Bufferland Terrace with Treowen Road
Cllr Tony Wilcox said that he would ask Brian Maddocks (PCC Head of Housing Maintenance) to provide another one tonne bag of 25 mm > dust stone chippings to ensure that the Treowen Road end of the pathway remains passable during the coming winter months. It is hoped that the pathway will be properly paved in the near future, but until that time, the stone chippings should suffice.
Local residents’ plea for two Pennar roads to be reclassified under PCC’S ‘Partial Extinguishment of Street Lighting’ plan

The Secretary read to the members a copy of the letter that the P&BCA has sent to Mr Darren Thomas (PCC Head of Highways & Construction), pleading our case that Britannia Road and Ferry Road should be reclassified as ‘Primary Walking Routes’ under the ‘Partial Extinguishment of Street Lighting’ plan published on 22nd September 2010. These two roads connect a ‘core’ or busy area with residential streets with extensive council, housing association and owner occupier / rented estates. Our members await Mr Darren Thomas’s reply with interest.

Pennar & Bufferland Christmas decorative lights competition

The P&BCA will once again be awarding prizes to the residents with the best decorated home, and the best decorated window. The winner in both categories will receive £50 vouchers that can be exchanged in either the Treowen Road Spar store or the High Street P.O.

A woodland area that is treasured by Pennar and Bufferland residents

Cllr Tony Wilcox said that a number of Pennar and Bufferland residents are of the opinion that the wooded area to the south of Sycamore Street should be preserved as a recreational area, and they hope that the Local Development Plan for that part of Bufferland will take their wishes into account when the L.D.P. is finalized.
Pembrokeshire Consultative Committee Meeting 2010

The Secretary reported on the meeting he attended at County Hall, Haverfordwest, that the Dyfed – Powys police convened on the evening of 29th November 2010.

Cllr John Davies was appointed Chairman, and several senior police officers, including Superintendent Reg Bevan, Chief Inspector S Matchett and administrators addressed the meeting in the course of the evening. Most of the crime statistics for Pembrokeshire were encouraging; and the overall crime rate for the year to October 2010 was down by 6%. 

Supt. Reg Bevan outlined the recent case of the six Milford Haven men who were recently sentenced at the Swansea court for drug dealing.

At the end of the meeting, the Secretary had a one to one discussion with Chief Inspector S Matchett in connection with the P&BCA’S recent letter to the Divisional Operations Superintendent outlining our members’ concerns about a perceived increase in the amount of drug dealing around Pennar and Pembroke Dock. The Chief Inspector said that the police were keeping a close check on the drug   situation in our area; but as yet, such criminality remains at a low level.

The Chairman closed the meeting at 8.15 p.m. The next meeting of the Pennar & Bufferland Community Association will be held in the Alma Inn on Tuesday, 11th January 2011 at 7.30 p.m.
